
 Office of the President 

 

June 27, 2024 

Alma Rodriguez 
Financial Aid Office 
 
 
Dear Alma, 
 
Thank you for all the work you put into completing your comprehensive program review. It has been 
reviewed by the College Planning Committee and the Executive Team. The College Planning Committee 
feedback is attached. Below, you will find comments, commendations, and recommendations from the 
Executive Team. These are provided for incorporation into your annual program planning processes. 
Typically, recommendations require planning improvements that will be implemented over time. Thus, 
in your subsequent annual mini-reviews, you’ll want to provide updates on progress made towards 
addressing these recommendations. 
 
Comments: 

 Ventura College’s Career financial aid department provides aid to approximately 60% of 
students at the college. 

 The Financial Aid Department met both of their Service Unit Outcomes, with 96.7% of 
respondents feeling that the Financial Aid Office helped them connect to Ventura College, and 
99% of respondents being satisfied with their Financial Aid experience. 

 The Financial Aid Department hosts numerous outreach events to ensure current and 
prospective students are aware of the services that financial aid offers and are able to have 
assistance with the sometimes complicated application process. 

Commendations: 

1. The Financial Aid Department has overcome the challenges posed by the pandemic, and 
numerous staff being out on leave to continue serving students at a high level. 

2. The Department offers all services in both English and Spanish, ensuring all students have 
equitable access to financial aid. 

3. The financial aid team should be commended for their dedication to helping our students, as 
many of the outreach events are held either in the evening, or on weekends.  While this ensures 
that the events are accessible to our community, I recognize the sacrifice that the team makes 
to make this possible. 

4. The increase in financial aid fraud activity that has occurred over the past few years has added 
new challenges to the department, and the department has navigated this challenge well. 



Recommendations:

1. Continue to collaborate and strategize with Marketing and Outreach to develop a strategic 
communication plan for Financial Aid.

2. Fill the Assistant Financial Aid Officer position and develop a plan on how to best utilize this new 
resource.

CPC’s overall recommendation is to strengthen the program, to which I concur.  Thank you again for 
your dedicated work in improving outcomes for our students.

Sincerely,

Kimberly Hoffmans, R.N., Ed.D.
President
Ventura College 

Cc: James Zavas, Vice President of Business and Administrative Services










